To: All Italian based Cabin Crew

From: Eddie Wilson
Date: Tue 12t Dec 2017
RE: Italy ATC Strike
Dear All,

You may be aware that Italian ATC Unions have called yet another strike Fri 15t
December between 13:00 - 17:00 local at most Italian airports. We have not yet decided
what flights, if any, will be affected.

You may also be aware that the Alitalia Pilot Union ANPAC is trying to encourage Ryanair
Pilots not to work during this time, We expect all our pilots to work normally, and to work
with us to minimise any disruption to our customers.

All Ryanair Pilots and Cabin Crew who are rostered must report for duty as normal on
Friday Dec 15 at your crew room for your rostered duty, Any industrial action taken by
any Cabin Crew will result in the immediate loss of the 5/3 roster for all Cabin Crew at
that base in line with Section 11 of your base agreement. It may also result in the loss of
the future pay increases remaining under your base agreement and no transfers or
promotions within the base.

Please continue to work your rostered duties as normal.

Yours sincerely,

s
LM

Eddie Wilson
Chief People Officer



